## April Bulletin - 1977

We are drawing near to the end of this part of our year's activities and looking forward to the election of a new slate of Officers for 1977-78. Our nominating committee has selected their choice of members to fill the ten officers in our executive committee, but remember nominations can be made from the floor, provided you have received the approval of your candidate, prior to your putting forward his or her name. Election night will be on Monday, May 16th at 7.30 p.m. If you are really interested in maintaining a strong society. please show your enthusiasm by coming and voting.

There are several activities being planned by the British community in the Greater St. Louis area, to celebrate the Jubilee year of Queen Elizabeth. There will be a Church Service of Thanksgiving, sponsored by the English Speaking Union, to be held in Christ Church Cathedral on June 26th, more details later. Several other ideas and plans are formulating and as soon as details are available we will contact you.

Highland Games are fast approaching and you will be thrilled by some of the developements. The parade will be spectacular, with Clydesdales, Bands, Mounted Patrols, Floats etc., etc., The parade will enter and circle the Stadium so you can watch We will have World Champion athletes and dancers. in comfort. sheep herding, running, jumping, and at least 10 Bands. It still need help especially in baking etc. Remember this is our big Charity Event. Contact Betty Sunter on the baking you will do - 878-4714. Remember this is

Our program for April 25th will be a slide presentation of the Balla Peninsula by Alma Richards, who has made many Y.M.C.A. programs.

Two Memos, some 1977 dues are still outstanding, send checks to Mrs. H. Craig, 136, Helfenstein, St. Louis Mo. 63119. Tickets for our free trip to Scotland - Money - Ticket stubs and unsold tickets should be returned by April 25th meeting.

Please find enclosed 5 Adult and 5 childrens tickets for the Highland Games. Advance price Adult \$1.50. Child 75c. Every ticket must be accounted for so please mail money and unsold tickets by May 10th to Bill Stirrat, 437 Foote Ave. Mo.63119 or to Box 1776, Webster Groves, Mo. 63119.

Would the person or persons who took charge of the Scottish Standard and St. Andrew Flag after the Highland Games last year please contact Bill Stirrat, 437 Foote Ave., Mo. 63119.

Bill Stmat

President.